THE HISTORY OF THE WICHITA FALLS BRANCH OF

THE AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN
In the Fall of the year 1927, a gathering of young ladies who 

were recent graduates of the University of Texas in Austin, met 

together in a classroom on the third floor of the Wichita Falls High 

School. This location housed not only the town's only high school, 

which occupied the first two *Floors, but also Hardin Junior College, 

which was on the third floor. Hardin Junior College later became 

Midwestern State University. 

The purpose of the meeting was to organize the first Wichita 

Falls Branch of the American Association of University Women. In 

that group were well known local academic leaders such as Dr. Madge 

Davis, Juanita Kinsey, Helen Grace Gould and Rena Jamison. After 

recruiting area women who were college graduates, the Wichita Falls 

Charter Branch of the American Association of University Women was 

formed. 

Through the Depression and World War 11, those dedicated and 

enthusiastic women stood firm and strong and gave to the city its first 

AAUW Branch which was affiliated with the Texas and National 

AAUW Associations. 

The first Wichita Falls Branch was comprised of a group of 

women with college degrees, who were primarily teachers. Their 

number was small because during those days few women earned a 

college degree. However, in the next twenty to thirty years, more and 

more women went to work outside the home and many went to college 

to enhance their professional opportunities. The Wichita Falls Branch 

of the AAUW increased in membership, activity and enthusiasm 

during those years. 

At the present, the archives at Texas Woman's University in 

Denton, Texas holds books of minutes for the Wichita Falls Branch of 

AAUW, as well as boxes of information and scrapbooks of memories 

from the years of membership activities. The collection is always 

available to anyone wishing to browse through the history of AAUW in 

Wichita Falls, Texas. 

By 1945, women were much more ambitious about taking 

positions of responsibility and leadership, because they had been 

forced to do so during World War II. The number of women who 

joined the workforce to support the war effort radically changed the 

perceptions of women's roles in society. Many women wanted to 

continue to work after the war and wanted to do so in professional 

positions requiring a college education. 

When the National Association of AAUW in 1957, celebrated 

their 75th (Diamond) anniversary, the Wichita Falls Branch of the 

AAUW had a stellar celebration locally with all 119 members present. 

Dr. Gladys Hicks, State President, was the speaker at the Wichita 

Falls Branch's banquet, which was held on the regular monthly 

meeting date of the second Monday of the month. Dr. Hicks was also 

a professor at Baylor University. Juanita Kinsey arranged a luncheon 

at Midwestern State University to honor Dr. Hicks. Her luncheon 

centerpiece displayed green and gold for Baylor and maroon and 

gold for Midwestern State University. When the National Association 

Convention met in Dallas in the 195OYs, the Wichita Falls Branch co- 

hosted the event and provided table decorations. The President of the 

Wichita Falls Branch sat at the head table during the banquet. 

At that time, the National Association of AAUW was asking each 

branch to contribute large sums of money for the renovation of the 

National Headquarters in Washington, DC. The Wichita Falls Branch 

made their first attempt at fundraising by starting a book sale. Miss 

Juanita Kinsey was the driving force behind the book sale, which 

became an annual event and was a primary fundraising project for 

many years. The Wichita Falls Branch of AAUW sent several 

thousands of dollars to the renovation project. 

Community projects have always been a part of the Wichita 

Falls AAUW. Sheppard Air Force Base has provided the AAUW 

members many opportunities to support the military by asking help 

with entertaining visiting military personnel, and assisting with other 

Base activities. The Wichita Falls Branch supplied the elementary 

schools and Senior Citizen with spelling bee judges each year. Other 

area orgarizations supported by the AAUW are First Step, a program 

for abused women, and Patsy's House, an organization to provide 

intervention and support to abused and neglected children. AAUW 

has also sponsored a math and science workshop for secondary school 

girls. The Wichita Falls Branch provides annual scholarships for three 

high school seniors and one non-traditional student. 

The Wichita Falls branch has five 50 year Honorary Life 

Members: Dr. Ellen Wright, Miss Titia Blanks, Miss Helen Grace 

Gould, Elizabeth Ludy and Margarette Kent. In 2002, the Wichita Falls 

Branch of the AAUW celebrated its 75th (Diamond) Anniversary. 

The Wichita Falls Branch of AAUW has had many members 

serve in State Division offices and committees. Nellie Cobb served as 

a Regional Director and on State Committees. Rena Jamison was the 

State Division Membership Vice President. Kay Arp was a State 

Committee Chair. Two of our members have served two Biennium 

years as President of the Wichita Falls Branch of AAUW. Those two 

women are Nellie Cobb and Linda Smith. 

The history and memories of the past are dear. Today, as in 

1927, the purpose of AAUW is, "to enable college women to continue 

their own intellectual growth, to further the advancement of women 

and girls, and to discharge the special responsibility to society of those 

who have enjoyed the advantages of higher education." 
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